Annual General Meeting – Agenda - Frensham Lawn Tennis Club
Tuesday 6th October 2020 - 7.00pm – Zoom meeting
1. Apologies – Andy Price, Matt Marlow, Richard Edmondson, Watson Leslie, Peter Robinson.
2. Approval of minutes of last AGM – Minutes approved.
3. Reports from the following:

a. Chairman - Lisa Dancy thanked the committee for implementing safety measures at the club following the lockdown. Lisa also gave thanks to Matt Marlow and the LTA for regular advice and updates throughout the year. A goodwill payment was agreed by the committee to support the coaching team over the difficult period.
b. Treasurer – Donald Miller gave thanks to Lloyd Jones for auditing the club accounts. Although income had increased last year (2019/20) our accounts showed an annual loss due to the expenditure in upgrading the floodlights to LED. The club reserves remainl a healthy credit. 
c. Club Coach – Matt Marlow was pleased to advise that after a difficult start, coaching numbers has improved for both juniors and adults. Club Championships were well supported and the standard was excellent. Matt would like to encourage more players to participate and would be keen to introduce a Plate as well as a Cup competition. The winners of this year will be shown on the Frensham website. Matt has added Kevin Tucker to the coaching team.
d. Ladies Club Captain – Fiona MacDonald confirmed that the level of participating Ladies was good and is keen to encourage more players to enter the Club Champs next year. Ken Read suggested that the club could offer incentives to enter which will be discussed at the next committee meeting. Fiona was keen to promote the Tuesday, Thursday evening and Sunday club sessions. It was agreed that it is difficult to promote social tennis at the current time.

e.  Men’s Club Captain -  Royston Annible was happy to report that for the second year running, we will be entering a men’s team in the ADLTA league.
f. Membership Secretary – Sally Young confirmed that although some members had not renewed there was an increase in numbers in all categories.
g. Match Secretary – Janet Martin confirmed that due to the wet start of the season, 3 matches have had to be rearranged already. There may be a problem with court availability and it was suggested that a Thursday club night may have to be cancelled occasionally to accommodate the rescheduled matches.
4. Update from Club Championships – Andrew Young to advise Rob Shimfield (website coordinator) of this year’s finalists and winners.
5. Election of officers – Nominated by Lisa Dancy and seconded by Sally Young. All officers remain unchanged.
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6. AOB & Proposed date for next year’s AGM – It was agreed that the AGM would return to May as in previous years.
